
EXTRACT FROM TEACHING AND LEARNING COMMITTEE MINUTES: 15.6.11

11.56
Aegrotat Awards

The Committee noted that at its May meeting the Academic Development and Enhancement Committee had received a report from the Annual Monitoring Sub-Committee which had recommended that the Teaching and Learning Committee specify the minimum credit required for consideration of an Aegrotat award.  Although this was not supported by ADEC, a paragraph would be added to the External Examiners’ Handbook and other internal documentation to provide more guidance on the matter.


EXTRACT FROM EXTERNAL EXAMINERS’ HANDBOOK

Aegrotat awards are rarely made.  To recommend such an award, a board must be confident that the candidate has sufficient knowledge, skills and understanding of the subject to warrant the degree without the evidence from completion of all the prescribed assessments.  Boards need to take account of the work that has already been submitted or examinations taken at the final level, if any.  The board may assess the candidate by whatever means it considers appropriate.  The University does not specify the proportion of the final level which should have been completed.  The board should also be satisfied that the candidate is unable to return within a reasonable period to complete studies.  The Aegrotat award is not classified.  Before recommending the award, the candidate must have signified his or her willingness to accept it.

EXTRACT FROM TEACHING AND LEARNING COMMITTEE MINUTES: 20.10.04

04.172
AEGROTAT AWARD IN RESPECT OF HONOURS DEGREES
The Committee noted that currently the Honours degrees parchment for students receiving an Aegrotat award did not state that the award was made with Honours.  The Committee was asked to consider a change of practice in order to recognise the Honours nature of the programme of study undertaken.

AGREED:
that the parchment for Honours degree students receiving Aegrotat awards reflect the level of the award.

